National Federation of the Blind of Ohio,
Springfield Chapter, Minutes December 14, 2024

Attendance: President Arlie Ray, Treasurer, Gina Ray, Secretary, Debbie Baker, Board Member, Pat Banaszak, Susan Day, Mickie Cooper, David BanaszakSharon Dodds

President Ray called the meeting to order at 10:16 AM. Motion to accept November minutes as posted, Pat/Gina. Gina gave the treasurer’s report. Beginning balance: $3,011.80. Ending: $2,714.80. Motion to accept, Debbie/Pat. President Ray asked members to introduce ourselves around the table. 

Unfinished Business
Arlie already has a donation promise from Studio B in Springfield for a $100 gift card. He has also spoken with officials in charge of the Clark County fair in July for donations of as many fair entrance tickets as we might want. Fair personnel also said they would help blind people tour the fair if applicable. Arlie wants us to have a booth for NFBO-Springfield in July. Debbie added that AIRA also helps blind AIRA explorers to tour the state fair and other Ohio county fairs, so could accommodate Clark County if we set it up with them. 

When Gina has the copy of the NFB-O minutes that contain the NFB-O motion to approve our name change for the IRS, she will take the minutes to PNC bank with the rest of the documentation she has submitted several times. Motion: to change banks for NFB-O Springfield from PNC to another bank if PNC again refuses our proof of name change, Mickie/Susan. Motion passed. 

New Business
President Ray pointed out that he sent several links from National with his agenda. One of these links is to correspondence that President Riccobono has written to various entities about our concerns, commendations, etc. One example letter that Arlie cited was the concern that charging stations for electric vehicles are inaccessible. 

The 2025 national convention will occur in New Orleans from July 7-13. The main hotel is the Marriott and the overflow hotel is the Sheraton directly across the street. Singles and doubles, (taxes and fees included) are priced for occupants over two per room. 

Arlie is to call David Andrews, NFB-net lists’ moderator, to update our chapter list. When all members who wish to do so have paid their 2025 $5.00 chapter dues, Arlie will give members’ contact information to Mickie Cooper to enter into the NFB portal. 

The 2025 Washington Seminar will occur during February 2-6. Participants stay at the Capitol Holiday Inn, 550 C  Street, National Mall. NFB-O President Richard Payne requested that all members interested in attending Washington Seminar inform him by the end of December, 2024. 

Arlie hopes to communicate with Kevin Rose about our intent to tour the Hartman Rock Garden in Sunnyland this spring. Susan requested contact information for NFB-O capital president Annette Lutz so that Annette, or someone from the capital chapter could present about the NFB for residents living in the Polaris retirement facility. 

Chapter members passed around a model of a hurricane that was created by See3D. On the bottom of the hurricane replica is a QR code that, when scanned, can take requesters to the See3D website to ask for 3D printed models of their choice. You can also request via info@SEE3D.org. The Banaszaks reported that they have sent some money to NFB-O that they wish to be specifically designated to our chapter. We told them to contact President Payne and affiliate treasurer Kathy Legg. We listened to the December Presidential Release. Our next meeting will be on Saturday, January 11, 10:00—12:00 noon. We will meet at United Senior Services, Springfield unless weather urges us to Zoom. Motion to adjourn: Pat/Mickie.

Respectfully submitted,
Debbie Baker,Secretary

